[image: image1.jpg]


Friday 12th October 2012
Dear Parents/Carers
Thank you for your support
We seem to have had an action packed couple of weeks and I just wanted to say thank you for your support with our recent Eastlea events. 
· Our ‘Magical Reading Extravaganza’ was a huge success – the children all looked fantastic in their costumes and the turn out for the afternoon from parents and families was superb!  The children have certainly got off to a good start with their reading challenge and with your support they will soon be climbing further up the bronze magical reading ladder!  
· ‘Remembering Mrs Jones’ - ‘fines for non-uniform’ on the reading extravaganza raised £200 and this has been added to other donations received so that we now have £381 and are going to move ahead with our plans to arrange for the storyteller chair to be made.  If you still wish to donate then it’s not too late!  
· The ‘Great African Welly Walk’ was very well supported as our harvest project this year – what fantastic weather we had on Monday!  Several parents joined us for the walk or came to the church and so far we have raised £141 to support the Farm Africa charity with funds to buy a camel.  Lots of Year 6 biscuits were also sold today at break time as further support for the fundraising campaign. 
· The ‘Disney On Ice’ show last night at the Arena was superb!  105 pupils, parents, staff and families watched the ‘Passport to Adventure’ and thoroughly enjoyed themselves!  A lovely social occasion!
Family/Individual photographs
Just a reminder that the deadline for returning your order for the family or individual photos taken last week by H.Tempest is approaching.  Any remaining orders need to be received at school by Tuesday 16th October.
Bikeability training for Year 5 and Year 6
Those pupils from Year 5 and Year 6 who are taking part in the Bikeability cycle training project at Eastlea next week need to remember their bike, helmet and warm coat, gloves etc.  Arrangements have been made to hire bikes/helmets for pupils who requested this option. All other children need to have their bikes/helmets in school, regardless of the weather, from Monday to Thursday next week.  Bikes can be stored overnight in the courtyard for safety if this makes it easier.
Collecting vouchers
· Thank you for the many ‘Let’s grow’ Morrisons vouchers which have already been sent into school.  The vouchers are only available until the half term holiday.  Please continue to collect as many as you can!  
· If any of you have Nestle cereal, we are also collecting the ‘Box tops for books’ vouchers.  There is a collection box in the school library.

Attendance and punctuality

So far this term the weekly attendance champions trophy has been awarded to:
Year 1

Year 3 (twice)

Year 4 (twice)

Year 5

Year 6 (twice)

Whilst we do want the pupils to be in school every day and to arrive on time, there are a few children who are starting to arrive far too early in the morning and without adult supervision.  Please note that the doors do not open until 8.50am and there is no need for pupils to be on site before 8.40am.  Thank you for your support with this.

Eastlea in the news!
I hope many of you have seen the article about Eastlea which is in the First Class supplement of the News Post Leader this week.  We certainly had plenty to celebrate in 2012!  A photographer also took pictures of our ‘welly walk’ on Monday, so we are not sure whether this may appear in next week’s edition of the paper!

Yours sincerely
E Beeston
Miss E Beeston, 
Head Teacher
